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CALL FOR APPLICATIONS: EVALUATION POLICY TASK FORCE
The Evaluation Policy Task Force (EPTF), established in 2009, is a standing task force of the American Evaluation Association (AEA). It has been the driving force behind AEA’s influence on evaluation-related policy, including monitoring evaluation policy activities at the federal level of government, with some interactions among state, local, international, and Tribal/First Nations governments as well. EPTF provides advice and recommendations to the AEA Board about how to strategically engage in advocacy and education to support effective evaluation policy. 

The EPTF now has multiple openings and AEA members that are interested in supporting the task force and specifically interested in evaluation policy are invited to apply for consideration. Applicants should provide a statement indicating their interest in the task force and evaluation policy and highlighting the skills or knowledge they bring. Applications will be reviewed for the following criteria with consideration to the diverse range of expertise, experience, and perspectives across the EPTF: 
1.     Commitment to supporting the mission and goals of AEA.
2.     A broad perspective on evaluation and willingness to advocate for the many and diverse views of the entire field of evaluation in federal policy and governance issues.
3.     Experience or knowledge of policy development and policy implementation at the federal level, with particular knowledge of, and ideally even experience with, evaluation policy.
4.     Experience with public presentations of evaluation to a variety of audiences.
5.     Contribution to the diversity of the task force and representativeness of the breadth of members and interests of AEA.
Current members of the EPTF include: Lisa Aponte-Soto, Nicky Bowman, Katherine Dawes, Diana Epstein, Nick Hart (Chair), Anisha Lewis (AEA Executive Director), Mel Mark, Kathy Newcomer, Demetra Nightingale, and Maurice Samuels (Board Representative). 

Please submit a statement, including the reasons why you would like to serve and a description of your relevant experience or qualifications by April 15, 2022. Please email your submission with the subject line “EPTF Application” to evaluationpolicy@eval.org.
